
 

 

May 16, 2025 

Partnership HealthPlan of California Medi-Cal 

Important Provider Notice #507 

Subject: Reporting Share of Cost on Long Term Care (LTC) Claims – Effective June 30, 2025 
Partnership HealthPlan of California has historically allowed several different variations when reporting a 
members share of cost (SOC) on a claim. Effective for claims received on and after June 30, 2025, if your 
patient has a SOC, Partnership will only be accepting the following SOC value codes on LTC claims: 

• For electronic claims – value code FC 

• For paper claims – value code 23 

For further information regarding this, please contact the Partnership Claims Department at (707) 863-4130 or 
(855) 798-8757. 
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